September 24, 1998

The Honorable Dan Burton Chairman, Committee on Government Reform and Oversight 2185 Rayburn House Office Building House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Burton:

The Assassination Records Review Board would like to thank you for scheduling the Board's presentation if its Final Report to you and the members of Congress. We look forward to seeing you on Tuesday, September 29, 1998 at 2:00 p.m. in Room EF-100 of the Capitol building.

On behalf of the Review Board and staff, I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Dan Moll and Jeff Schaffner for their assistance and cooperation these past few years. They have been courteous and professional, and a pleasure to work with.

The Review Board is honored to have participated with you in this important declassification project that, we believe, will go a long way in restoring the American public's trust in its government.

Sincerely,

Laura A. Denk, Esq. Executive Director